
  

    

 

 

 

 

Docket No. 2745-23 

Ref: Signature Date            

DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY 

BOARD FOR CORRECTION OF NAVAL RECORDS 

701 S. COURTHOUSE ROAD, SUITE 1001 

ARLINGTON, VA  22204-2490 

 

From:  Chairman, Board for Correction of Naval Records 

To:     Secretary of the Navy 

 

Subj:   REVIEW OF NAVAL RECORD ICO  

 USMC (RET) 

 

Ref:   (a) Title 10 U.S.C. § 1552 

 (b) Title 38 U.S.C. Chapter 33 

 (c) MARADMIN 704/13 

 

Encl:   (1) DD Form 149 w/attachments 

        (2) Subject’s naval record 

 

1.  Pursuant to the provisions of reference (a), Subject, hereinafter referred to as Petitioner, filed 

enclosure (1) with the Board for Correction of Naval Records (Board), requesting that his naval 

record be corrected to establish eligibility to transfer Post-9/11 GI Bill education benefits to his 

eligible dependent. 

                                              

2.  The Board, consisting of , , and  reviewed Petitioner’s 

allegations of error and injustice on 17 May 2023 and pursuant to its regulations, determined that 

the corrective action indicated below should be taken on the available evidence of record.  

Documentary material considered by the Board consisted of the enclosures, relevant portions of 

Petitioner’s naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and policies. 

 

3.  The Board, having reviewed all the facts of record pertaining to Petitioner's allegations of 

error and injustice, found that, before applying to this Board, he exhausted all administrative 

remedies available under existing law and regulations within the Department of the Navy.  The 

Board made the following findings: 

 

     a.  Petitioner’s Armed Forces Active Duty Base date was 10 October 2000.   

 

     b.  Petitioner reenlisted for a term of 4 years on 20 September 2013, and again on 13 January 

2017 for a term of 3 years. 

 

     c.  Petitioner submitted transfer of education benefits (TEB) application on 29 March 2019.  

The Service rejected the application on 17 June 9019 indicating, Petitioner “had not committed 

to the required additional service time.”   

 

     d.   Petitioner transferred to the Fleet Marine Corps Reserve effective 1 July 2021. 

 

                    






